Note for the Record

Meeting/audio-conference on the 
Revision of the IASC Guidelines on HIV in emergencies 
September 26, 15.30-16.30
Participants:

1. Guillermo Marquez  (MdM)

2. Marian Schilperoord (UNHCR)

3. Ahmet Zouiten (WHO)

4. Fiona Perry (TearFund)

5. Maurice Sadlier (Concern)

6. Carol Djeddah (FAO)

7. Thobias Bergmann (WFP)

8. Sara Simon (OCHA)

9. Veronique Fages (UNDP)

10. Karl Dehne (UNAIDS Secretariat)

11. Zero Akyol (UNAIDS Secretariat)

12. Nabina Rajbhandari (UNAIDS Secretariat)
Summary of Discussions, Conclusions and Action Points:
There was a brief update by each sector on the consultation process so far. While some sectors have already had quite extensive consultations, others need further discussions with their respective group as well as within their sectors/clusters. These include health, protection, security, transportations and logistics, food/nutrition support and livelihood (which is seeking inputs from UNICEF) and early recovery. The security sub-group will also consult with UNFPA and DPKO, which were not yet listed as sub-group members previously. It was not clear how wide consultations within the education sector have been to date (UNICEF could not be present at audio conference).  

In terms of sector submissions, most sectors, while already elaborating on contents of their sections, seemed to have agreed with the proposed number of headings that would ultimately form the basis for the development of minimum response action sheets. Two sectors, health and early recovery, had not yet come to a firm recommendation on this matter. However, all sector groups need to revisit the inputs they have submitted, in light of the fact that many of the current interventions go much beyond the minimum phase. 
There was agreement, re-confirming previous decisions, that cross cutting issues and activities such as planning, needs assessment, and the definition of priorities for prevention would be jointly dealt with within the planning and coordination chapter.  

Action Points:

1. Sector groups to complete their consultations within their sub-group and within their respective sector/cluster. 
2. Sector groups to revisit their inputs to ensure the focus clearly is on minimum responses, and to submit their inputs to the UNAIDS Secretariat by October 7 (with the exception of early recovery which has until October 14).
3. UNAIDS secretariat to compile the agreed headings into a draft matrix (minimum response column) and circulate it, before the next Task Force meeting 

Other issues:
-   The next meeting is likely to take place be during the first week of November. However, a final decision is only expected later this week. 
· In addition to the revision o the guidelines, there are a number of other outstanding activities that still need to be carried out by various Task Force. The Secretariat will send around reminder together with the note on this meeting.

· UNAIDS organized a successful training of country staff in Abidjan on 18/19th September, and offers to briefly report on it during the next Task Force meeting

· WHO participated in a workshop on HIV in Chad, held prior to the CAP work shop there, and would be ready to provide feedback to the Task Force at the next meeting.

Nabina Rajbhandari, Karl Dehne
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